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Commodore's Report
  

Dear Members,

Well what a great month we have had. The St Georges day lunch was a great success and well attended.

The following week we had the Commodores meet and greet, there were 50 plus visitors from other clubs on the river and about 20 members there to greet and entertain them. All our members were in club uniform and done us proud. I would like to take this opportunity to thank our Honorary Secretary, Rob Fry, for arranging the meet and greet, without all his hard work it would not have been such a success. Thanks Rob. Also, I would like to thank Mandy, Gill, Elaine and Linda for all their hard work doing an exceptional job of catering. A lot of members cooked cakes etc and donated food for the meet and greet. Thank you all including the people who helped the setting up for both events. Terry Hoyle also lent a hand, but only one as he has broken the other one. Get well soon Terry.
 
On a more serious note, we desperately need more volunteers to man the bar, if you have not had a go please contact me as we will be happy to train you, please put your names on the rota in the club or call me.

Many thanks.

Well that’s all for now. Happy boating
 

Roy Nash
Commodore
April 2018
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Dates for your diary ... 

May
Friday 4th               Club Night  /  Rochester Cruise
Sunday 6th             Club Night /   Rochester Cruise
Monday 7th            Club closed / Rochester Cruise
Friday 11th             Club  Night / Skittles
Sunday 13th           Club Open
Friday 18th             Club Night
Sunday 20th           Club Open
Friday 25th             Club Night
Sunday 27th           Club Open
Monday 28th          Club Closed / Spring Bank Holiday

June
Friday 1st               Club Night
Sunday 3rd             Club Open
Friday 8th               Club Night / Skittles
Saturday 9th           Village Fair & Raft Race
Sunday 10th           Club Open
Friday 15th             Club Night
Sunday 17th           Club Open
Friday 22nd            Club Night
Saturday 23rd         Mid-Summer Ball
Sunday 24th           Club Open
Friday 29th             Club Night
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St. Georges Lunch
Sunday 22nd April

We know how to celebrate St. Georges Day at Weybridge Mariners the Club was decorated with red & white flags & bunting, and the tables adorned in red and white.
 
Red and white flags fluttered on the veranda. OTT?  No, it looked fabulous.
 
On a hot day in the galley Mandy, Gill, Elaine & Linda were cooking and serving a traditional 3 course roast beef lunch. Delicious it was too.


Jim and Lesley provided a ferry service with What Knott, to help ease the parking.
 
We were all asked to wear red and white and bring a small gift for the tombola wrapped in red and white.
 
There were quiz sheets on the tables. One had 12 pictures of people called George and we had to add the surname or title, another quiz sheet had questions relating to April 23rd. Great fun, this was won by Deidre, Tony and grandson.
 
We had bingo, with Mandy patiently calling out the numbers. It was said to get us in to practice for if and when we have to go into a care home, more practice please!

We only had to get one line across to win, “left to right” said Mandy,   "is that up and down ?" said a voice from the room  "No"  said Mandy "it's left to right"  Giggle, giggle, care home here we come.
The bingo was eventually won by Carole, and the prize was a lovely picnic mat in colours of.......... you've guessed it.
 
The best red & white dressed prize winner was a delightful young lady eight years old Sienna from PHYC
 
There was singing and music from Chris Clarke, one of Mandy & Terry's guests who also played the trumpet, best of all he performed FREE OF CHARGE   Yes really !!       Chris finished his performance with a singalong for us Mariners to join in.  Our own club members, Terry & Sarah Trower joined in the entertainment with bongos and percussion.
 
It was the best St Georges I've been to.
 
Thanks to all.          
 
Annette Boreham
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The Commodore's Meet and Greet
Sunday 29th April

Guest's and members were greeted by our Commodore, Roy and offered a glass of Prosecco, Buck's Fizz or Orange Juice served by Frank, Deirdre manned the signing in book, 51 guests signed in, I counted 60 but as they wouldn't stand still I think we will be taking Deirdre's number as the right one, I'm sure nobody got past Deirdre and her pen!!

Eyes were then drawn to the buffet table that almost stretched the length of the room, the food was prepared by Mandy, Gill, Elaine & Linda with contributions from lots of members including a hot dish (curry & rice) prepared by Gill, the dessert table was a sight to behold with dainty cakes, meringues, sweet biscuits and gateaux's plus cheese and biscuits (watch out Betty's Tea Room).

Our Commodore Roy made a speech welcoming the guests and Middle Thames YC Commodore Mo Roberts responded on behalf of the guests complementing our Club for our hospitality in hosting the Day but most of all for bringing 11 boat Clubs together in a spirit of friendship goodwill and cooperation. The Thames Scouts CC Chairman and the Penton Hook YC Commodore also took to the microphone to express their compliments.

The Commodore's Meet & Greet is always an opportunity to further the club's interests, discuss problems & make arrangements, and I can advise that a very constructive meeting took place between London River YC, Middle Thames YC and WMC when recent issues regarding the Flukey Trophy three club boat handling competition were resolved, also that a date has been set (20th October) for a skittles evening with Thames Scouts CC and that three other clubs have asked to be invited to a skittles event, Thames Scouts CC have also asked if they could be invited to attend our social functions, in another discussion progress was made in relation to finding a possible solution to our lock-side parking problems

What a great success.  

Annette Boreham 
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Royal Wedding at Windsor
Saturday 19th May 2918

Dear Members

Quite some time ago it was suggested that club members might like a cruise to Windsor for the Royal Wedding weekend, since then there have been several conflicting stories circulating regarding possible mooring exclusions, restrictions, bans, closures etc at Windsor,  following a meeting with senior EA Officers last Thursday, I can now advise that the Environment Agency has now issued a Notice to Mariners (THE ROYAL WEDDING : RIVER RESTRICTION NOTICE 19th April 2018) and I now reproduce the relevant sections for your information. 
NAVIGATION (b)(ii) No boats may anchor between Romney Lock and the A332 road bridge

MOORING (b) From Wednesday 16th May to Sunday 20th May  Boats must not be moored more than 3 hulls wide at the Brocas Meadow and 2 hulls wide at Baths Island and must not exceed a projection limit of 9 metres. Mooring in other locations must not cause a restriction or obstruction to navigation.  Owners and masters of all boats are reminded that it is an offence for boats to carry more than twelve passengers unless a valid maritime and coastguard agency passenger carrying certificate is shown on board. 

The EA also advised that in excess of 100,000 visitors are expected in Windsor on Sat 19th May and that they expect the Bath Island & the Brocus moorings to be filled to the maximum with boats rafted out to the EA's advised limit, the EA also advised that they will have a significant presence in the area with boats constantly patrolling to ensure safe compliance with their navigation & mooring instructions.

The EA also advised that their patrol boats and the Windsor Castle Moorings Supervisors (Radar Ronny etc) will be actively patrolling from Wednesday 16th May in order to enforce the navigation and mooring regulations, and that they will be preventing early arrivals from spreading out along the moorings in order to save mooring spaces for other boats arriving later

Now that the navigation & mooring regulations at Windsor for the Royal Wedding weekend are official members may make cruising plans for the Royal Wedding
Any members requiring further information can access the following websites (Environment Agency Thames) and (Windsor Castle Moorings)

Rob Fry
Honorary Secretary
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Dear Members 
 
Please be aware that Weybridge Mariners Club has applied to join the RTA, and we are awaiting confirmation of our membership
 
Best regards
Rob Fry
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GDPR legislation 25th May 2018 - Your action is required!
  

Dear Members 
 
Please find attached a GDPR covering letter, the club's GDPR policy statement and a GDPR consent form relating to the European Union's new General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR)
 
The above EU legislation comes into force on May 25th 2018 and our club must comply with this legislation or face possible prosecution and extremely heavy fines that would most certainly bankrupt the club, the above legislation will also become UK law when the Houses of Parliament vote the EU Withdrawal Bill formerly referred to as the Great Repeal Bill into UK law when all existing EU legislation will be copied across into domestic UK law to ensure a smooth transition on the day after Brexit.
 
While the above legislation is clearly aimed at stopping the giant IT companies "Google, Facebook etc" selling or otherwise passing on our personal data to third parties "Cambridge Analytica & the like” ourselves and hundreds of thousands of other small organisations must also comply in order for the authorities to be able to try and safeguard our personal data being misused 
 
For our club to be able to continue to function properly It is essential that our members respond immediately to this request for the members consent to digitally hold their personal data, members may use the consent form attached or cut & paste and the complete the consent statement within the covering letter
 
Your prompt attention is of great importance to your club

https://gallery.mailchimp.com/c74d5d0274077f9767e590674/files/2a37a4b5-170c-4d66-a495-48fd1b113703/WMC_GDPR_consent_form.pdf
 
https://gallery.mailchimp.com/c74d5d0274077f9767e590674/files/30f73818-23fe-4e03-87b3-a276a169f16a/WMC_GDPR_Policy_Statement.pdf

Note:  At the time this newsletter went to press the score so far is 64 members email addresses have been contacted for their completed GDPR forms, with only 10 replies.  54 club members still need to respond with their completed GDPR forms as soon as possible!
 

Best regards
 
Rob Fry
Honorary Secretary, Weybridge Mariners Club
Company Secretary, Weybridge Mariners Club Ltd 
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Email scam notification

Dear Members

Just wanted to warn you that if you receive an email from Customer Services - Boat Registration Department, requesting updating your Membership Registration Details which includes credit card and PIN number information, please delete.  This is a scam, even though the email carries the EA and Gov logos. I have checked with EA and made them aware.   

(Info received from Small Boat Club)
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In memorium - Lesley Baird

Dear Members
 
It is my very sad duty to advise you that our much-loved past member, and past Secretary, Lesley Baird has passed away following a long and courageous battle against lung cancer
 
Our thoughts and prayers are with husband Kenny and Lesley's wider family at this very sad time.
 
Rob Fry
Honorary Secretary 

Joke Corner  ... 



